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Rendezvous with the fire fox at Bhaleydhunga
[image: ]- Chewang Bonpo
The Red Panda (Ailurus fulgens) or most commonly called the fire fox due to its lustrous coat of rich reddish brown colour on the back and black legs. With other characteristics like long coarse guard hairs covering the dense woolly undercoat, which provides warmth and the rounded face with predominantly white ‘tear marks' running from the corner of each eye to the mouth, the long bushy tail marked with 12 alternating red and buff rings, the red panda is a ‘dream’ animal of any nature-lover to glimpse it in the forests of Eastern Himalayas, especially in Sikkim. It is being discussed that the Brahmaputra River at the eastern end of the Himalayas represents a physical barrier between the two subspecies.  A. f. fulgens found to the west of Nepal and in North Eastern India and A. f. styani to the further East of Eastern Himalayas. The subspecies found in Sikkim is Ailurus Ailurus fulgens, which is a smaller version of two species. 
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Photograph taken during the visit 
)My search for this species in the forests of North Bengal and Sikkim began from the time when I read about the animal. Having led Bird-watching tours for more than two years in the wilderness of north-east India and Sikkim
Every birder coming to this part of the world has only one question “What are the chances of seeing a Red Panda in the wild?” The obvious answer to this is “Only if you are extremely lucky!” The reason simply being the dwindling population due to habitat loss and also because of its crepuscular (active in dawn & dusk) nature. 
[image: ]The only opportunity I had of sighting this animal was on 25th February, 2008, with Dr. Keith & his wife Janice Wiggers from USA. We were trekking uphill in the Maenam Wildlife Sanctuary and were few Kilometres from Bhaleydhunga. We took a short break and were chatting with two young Swiss trekkers from the Borong route. The Swiss trekkers continued their trek, whereas we stopped for lunch. After lunch, we all were relaxing for a while, when suddenly Janice came and whispered the letters “R-E-D-P-A-N-D-A.” At first I could not comprehend, but on repeating, I exclaimed ‘where?’ She said “see through the telescope”. As I looked through, I saw a reddish mossy animal on the branch of a tree, near a thick Bamboo forest. It was just about a kilometre from us. After about ten minutes, it made its first move towards the main trunk of the tree and climbed down slowly towards the bamboo forest. We took the opportunity to take some photographs and Dr. Keith with his video camera documented the animal as it disappeared in the thick bamboo forest. This was my first rare rendezvous with the Firefox in the wild. In our excitement, we forgot about the Tragopan and headed back to Ravangla, reliving the unique experience over a cup of hot traditional tea.
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